
 

 
 

NLOC Meeting 
Tuesday July 18, 2017 at 3:30 PM 

 Portland Downtown – 549 Congress Street 
 

Present: Lt. Kevin Cashman (PPD), Jessica Hanscombe (Business Licensing), Jon Dow (Waterfront 

Concerts), Jonathan (Bonfire), Vanessa Pike (Visit Portland), Doug Fuss (Bull Feeney’s), Josh Miranda 

(Blyth & Burrows), Bob Waitkevitch (Fore Play) 

Board members:  Sarah Martin, Alen Saric 

Staff:  Casey Gilbert, Taffy Eaton 
 
1. Introductions:  Sarah Martin opened the meeting and asked for introductions.   
 
2. Minutes:  Alen Saric made a motion to approve the June 20, 2017 meeting minutes.  Jon Dow 

seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

3. Review Night Life Issues/Calls for Service/License for August renewals (attached):   
Lt. Cashman described the license renewal process and reviewed the calls for service in the packet. 
There was no discussion. 

 
4. Review of new and pending liquor licenses for July 2017 (attached):  Jessica Hanscombe reviewed. 

• Old port Tap House licensing (with regard to the addition of a tap house attached to the 
retail shop) has been discussed between the owner and Tony Austin, State Liquor 
Inspector 

• All licenses were approved 
          

5. Other business: 

• Sarah would like clarification of “extension of a sidewalk” re North Point on Silver Street and has 
sent another email to Mike Russell.  She was told North Point was granted permission to use the 
sidewalk temporarily because it wasn’t ADA compliant to begin with.  However, several 
ordinance violations are currently in place.  Casey suggested those present report the North 
Point patio through See Click Fix because it becomes public record.  Sarah will report back to the 
committee with updates. 

• Sarah would also like clarification of what a “shared street” is.  Wharf Street is blocked by 
delivery trucks all the time.  Casey suggested Sarah include Jeff Levine in her emails to Mike 
Russell as he may be able to clarify the definitions and acceptable uses for shared streets.   

• In response to an inquiry made at last month’s meeting, Jessica informed the committee that 
confiscated fake ID’s should be sent to the DMV and provided a brochure with the 
address/instructions 



• Bob had about 13 fake ID’s in 2 shifts – mostly the ID just was not the right person.  If an 
establishment cracks down for one weekend, the word gets out that they might confiscate your 
fake ID and it reduces attempts. 

• Fox Court is a hot spot for criminal behavior.  Josh Miranda plans to install cameras and has a 
staff person do routine checks of the street/alley, but there are illegally parked cars where it’s 
posted “no parking”, late-night altercations, and public urination.  Motion lights or bright lights 
could be helpful in deterring negative behaviors.   

• Wharf Street is in need of pressure washing.  Is it possible to get the water truck back overnight 
or early morning to clean the street? 

• Casey will communicate the Wharf Street issues to John Peverada in the Parking Department and 
will contact Lt. McGary at PPD for special attention checks for Fox Court. Amy will reach out to 
Water Resources to find out about the water truck. 

• Waterfront Concerts has not signed a 2018 contract with the City.  There seems to be little 
interest by the City for them to stay and develop an infrastructure.  Waterfront Concerts would 
like a 5-year lease in order to build infrastructure on the pier. 

• The West Commercial Street cold storage project is going before City Council tonight 

• The City’s Sound Oversight Committee meets tonight at 5:00 
 
Sarah adjourned the meeting at 4:00pm 
 
Next meeting: August 15th 3:30pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Taffy Eaton, Recorder 
 


